Assembly Member Ricardo Lara LIOB Statement
Good morning and thank you for the opportunity to speak on behalf of Assembly Member Ricardo Lara.
Access to clean water is a basic human right and necessity that is being threatened by unsustainable cost increases. 
The Assemblyman’s constituents and every city in his district – and cities in surrounding areas – have come to him, asking for an explanation of why water rates continue to escalate, and if anything can be done about it. 
Californians across the state are receiving monthly water bills that are several hundred dollars – these are people living in modest, single family homes. They are being forced to choose between paying for water or putting food on the table for their families. 
In the Assemblyman’s district, on family will have a water bill for $200, and the family across the street will have a bill for $700. These inconsistencies and costs are crippling his constituents. And they aren’t alone – his office has received calls from people living in areas like Barstow and Sacramento with the same story. People across the state want answers. 
In looking into the issue of water affordability, it behooves us to really evaluate what goes into a consumer’s water bill – from tap back to the source, as it determines what our rates are really paying for. 
As you may be aware, Assembly Member Lara recently requested our State Auditor to audit a select sampling of water suppliers across Los Angeles County to determine what contributes to a water bill and determine if the costs can be streamlined and made more affordable for consumers. 
The cities and water districts that have asked him to do this audit have been frustrated by increased costs that don’t correlate with increased quality of service. 
The audit will provide us with the information necessary to determine if costs can be reduced, and to ensure that all Californians have access to affordable drinking water. 
In addition to evaluating what goes into a consumer’s water bill, it is equally important to ensure that consumers have access to programs and assistance in order to pay for water. What is the PUC doing to ensure that the Assemblyman’s constituents, and all Californians, have access to water? 
Water is a necessity of life, not a select commodity available only to those who can afford it.
As the discussion of water affordability continues and as you consider how to include water in the low-income consumer issues on which the LIOB advises the Commission, Assemblyman Lara asks you to keep in mind the Californians that currently have to choose between paying for water or putting food on the table- Californians shouldn’t have to make this choice. 
Thank you for your time, and please feel free to contact him or his staff should you have any questions. 
